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STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 
Inter-Department Communication 

 
       DATE:   January 20, 2021 

        AT (OFFICE):    NHPUC 
 
 FROM: Corrine Lemay, Management Analyst 
 
 SUBJECT: DM 20-205, Shell Energy North America (US), L.P. 
  Competitive Natural Gas Supplier Renewal Application 
  Staff Recommendation for Registration Renewal 
  Staff Recommendation 
 
 TO: Debra A. Howland, Executive Director 
 
 CC: David K. Wiesner, Legal Division Director 
    
 
 On December 18, 2020, Shell Energy North America (US), L.P. (Shell), a 
registered competitive natural gas supplier (CNGS), submitted an application to renew its 
CNGS registration.  Shell had previously been granted a waiver of N.H. Admin. R., Puc 
3003.02 to file its registration renewal application by December 21, 2020 and to extend 
its current registration so it could continue to provide competitive natural gas service to 
its commercial customers.  See Secretarial Letter dated December 18, 2020 issued in 
Docket No. DM 15-421. 
 
 Commission Staff has reviewed the information in Shell’s CNGS registration 
renewal application, and Staff believes the application meets the requirements of Puc 
3003 and Puc 3006.01.  Staff therefore recommends that the Commission approve the 
renewal of Shell’s CNGS registration for a period of five years, effective as of November 
30, 2020.  The renewed registration will expire at the end of business on November 30, 
2025. 
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
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
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